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MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend 

Saturday at 5:30 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:00 am 
Weekdays in Main Church 
Monday-Friday at 8:00 am 

Holy Day 
Please check the bulletin. 

 

VIRTUAL MASS SCHEDULE  
LIVE on Saturdays at 5:30pm  

on our Facebook page 
A link is available on our website 

from livestream ‘til next Mass. 
 

ADORATION 

Monday-Friday 9am-9pm 
St. Anne’s Chapel located by  

the East side entrance.

holyfamilybeth@gmail.com/ 
812-934-3013 (ext. 125)  

Saturdays from 4:30pm - 5pm  

 

P.O. BOX 98 • 3027 PEARL ST. • OLDENBURG, IN 47036 

Fr. Carl’s Thoughts and Reflections 
 

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time June 23, 2024 
     I hope everyone had an enjoyable Father’s Day in spite of the high                  
temperatures.  It is always good to celebrate our Fathers, living and deceased, 
for their love and care and good examples.  We wouldn’t exist without them! 
     Our Scriptures for this weekend emphasize God’s power 
over the forces of nature.  In the reading from Job we hear 
the Lord speak to Job about His ability to control the wrath 
of storms at sea as well as the clouds and darkness of daily 
life.  St. Paul, writing to the Corinthians, speaks of the love 
of Christ for all people.  Jesus died for all so that we may 
live for Him.  We are no longer on our own, the old things 
(sinfulness) have passed away. Now new things (graces) have come to us and 
we are a new creation because of our Baptisms and faith in Jesus. 
     Our Gospel from St. Mark tells about Jesus and the disciples crossing the 

Sea of Galilee at night.  When a violent squall came up 
and Jesus was asleep in the boat, His disciples woke 
Him and He calmed the sea.  Jesus asked them why 
they were worried, did they not have faith?  They were 
amazed at Jesus’ power, even over the wind and sea. 
How do you understand Jesus’ power over nature? 
What is the purpose of this Gospel story?   Is      
Jesus a powerful person over your spiritual life as 

well as your daily life?  How do you cope with the problems and                       
challenges of your daily life? 
     Please be aware that this week is the last            
opportunity to register your children for our Vacation 
Bible School.  It will be held on July 15 to 18, 5:30 
PM to 8 PM each day.  The theme is the “Wild Wild West, Wanted by God!”  
Potty Trained 4 year olds up to 6th Grade students are invited to participate.  
Seventh graders and up are invited to be volunteers to help.  This is a good 
opportunity for our Confirmation students to complete some of their needed 
volunteer hours. More information is in the bulletin. 

     Our prayers and sympathies go out to the family of Myron 
Gehring whose funeral Mass was on Saturday, June 15, at St. 
Louis Parish. He was buried in the St. Louis Cemetery.  Myron 
was 101 years old and had 3 brothers who were Franciscan 
friars who passed before him.  Please keep Myron and his 
family in your prayers. 

Have a Blessed and Peaceful Twelfth Week in Ordinary Time!     Fr. Carl  



 

 Have you provided a grieving 
family with delicious food & 
missing the dish it came in?  

Please stop by the brides room 
to check to see if one of the MANY dishes 

might be yours.  Any unclaimed dishes 

will be donated to the Rummage Sale. 

 

  

 

Rummage Sale Collection 
/Sorting Date 

JUNE Collection Dates: 
June 25 - 6pm-7:30pm 

JULY Collection Dates: 
LAST collection of 2024 

July 9 - 6pm-7:30pm  
 

Please use FRONT entrance of school.  Must         
bring items to sorting rooms INSIDE building. 

FESTIVAL NEEDS ALERT 
Looking for a Chair for the               

PRODUCE Booth.                
Responsibilities  include setting up the 
display of donated  veggies and plants.  

Contacting volunteers to work for the day.  

If interested in checking out the 
Produce Booth operations &          

specifics, contact Cheryl Borgman 
at 812-934-3015 

 

 We 

are looking for very nice 
suitable items that would make a well 

received offering as a Raffle Prize; If you 
are a Business, perhaps a Gift Card or 

merchandise from your store.  If you are 
talented in crafts (Quilt, Afghan or similar 

item) or wood working (small table, lamps, 
“treasure chest” or similar item) and would 
like to donate it as a Grand Raffle Prize, 

please contact Cheryl at 812-934-
3015.  And don’t forget…as you plant 

your garden this spring, remember to 
plant a little extra to donate to the                   

Festival Produce Booth.  

 

While out shopping and you see a sale on 

CRISCO, FLOUR or PIE 
FILLING grab some extra to             

donate to our  festival pie                
baking elves.  Drop off the               
supplies in the brides room 

labeled ‘festival supplies’.   

Oldenburg Academy’s 10th 

Annual $20,000 Cash Raffle 

July 20. Proceeds will benefit OA’s general operating fund 

to support the school’s most important needs.  There are 13 

chances to win:  One $15,000 prize, two $1,000 prizes, five 

$500 prizes and five $100 prizes.  Tickets are $100 each &  

can be purchased by calling the OA Advancement Office at 

812-933-0737. License #002071 - 160426 

FREE blood pressure 

checks after all Masses                         

THIS WEEKEND 

in the bride's room at the  
back of church. 

With praise & thanksgiving to God we joyfully 

invite you attend the ordination of  

JOHN ROBERT  

BARKER, OFM  
to the Sacred  Order of the Priesthood through the imposition 

of hands and the invocation of the Holy Spirit by  

The Most Reverend Charles C. Thompson, DD, JCL 

(Archbishop of Indianapolis) Fri., August 23 at 4pm 
 at Holy Family Church.  Dinner to follow.   

PLEASE RSVP by August 2nd 
to jbarker@friars.us.  

FIRST MASS: Sun., Aug. 25
th 
at 10:00am 

Alcoholics Anonymous co-founder Bill Wilson 
called Father Edward Dowling, SJ,”the greatest & 
most gentle soul to walk this planet.”  Father Ed’s              
guidance transformed Bill’s life & deepened the 
spirituality of the twelve-step movement.  But             

despite his vital role in A.A. history, Dowling’s own 
story has never been told-until now.   

Dawn Eden Goldstein, author of the new biography 
Father Ed, shares about the life & message of this 
remarkable Jesuit who came to devote his ministry 

to helping people with problems.   
Complimentary coffee & cookies - Copies of  

Father Ed will be available for purchase/signing 



Dave Amberger, 
Doty Amberger, 

Tina Cohill, 
Connie, 

Aaron Davis, 
Alisa Doll, 

Terry Duncan, 
Beth Fasbinder, 

Rick Flodder, 
Jane Fussner, 

Marvin Gehring, 
Tony Gorball, 

Lisa Haessig, 
Jean Ham, 

Dennis Harmeyer, 
Sylva Havens, 

Becky Horstman, 
Dale Kuntz, 

Eugene Laker, 
Beth Lamping, 

Jim Lamping Jr., 
Todd Leising, 
Gary Lewis, 

Rita Litzinger, 
Carlos Luken, 

Carolyn Meyer, 
Sandy Meyer, 
Keith Milligan, 
Layla Mulcahy, 

Shane Neal, 
Bobby Patterson, 

Gary Payne,  
Tami Peters, 
Corey Peters, 

Jeanne Phillips, 
Bill Pierce, 

Anna Mae Raver, 
Clare Ronnebaum,  
Ruth Ronnebaum, 

Donn Salladay, 
Carolyn Scheele, 
Wilfrid Scheele,  
Leah Schornick, 

Pat Schrank,  
Ellen Siebert, 

Alma Simmermeyer, 

Ruth Ann Starost, 
Paul Strassel, 
Carol Strassel, 
Steve Suding, 

Terri Jo Thompson, 
Wesley Neil Thompson, 

Jen Tucker, 
Dan Wagner, 

Mattie Wagner 
Molly Wilgenbusch, 
Tom Wilgenbusch, 

Rick Wilhelm, 
Tom Wilson, 

and all our nursing    
home  & homebound 

parishioners.             
 

June 23, 2024 

Sunday:  Jb 38:1, 8-11/Ps 107:23--26, 28-31 (1b)/2 Cor 5:14-17/Mk 4:35-41    

Monday:  Is 49:1-6/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-15/Acts 13:22-26/Lk 1:57-66, 80    

Tuesday:  2 Kgs 19:9b-11, 14-21, 31-35a, 36/Ps 48:2-4, 10-11/Mt 7:6, 12-14 

Wednesday:  2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3/Ps 119:33-37, 40/Mt 7:15-20 

Thursday:  2 Kgs 24:8-17/Ps 79:1b-5, 8, 9/Mt 7:21-29 

Friday:  2 Kgs 25:1-12/Ps 137:1-6/Mt 8:1-4 

Saturday:  Acts 12:1-11/34:2-9/2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18/Mt 16:13-19    

Next Sunday:  Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24/Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-13 (2a)/2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15/Mk 5:21-43 

Saturday, June 22 
5:30pm †  Luella Lamppert 

Sunday, June 23 
 8:00 am † Helen Enneking 
10:00 am Members of the Parish  

Monday, June 24 
8:00 am † Richard Jaisle 
Tuesday, June 25 
8:00 am Special Intention 
Wed, June 26 
8:00 am † Victoria Scheele 
Thurs, June 27 
8:00 am † Gretchen Enzinger 
Friday, June 28 
8:00 am †Alma Dramann 
Saturday, June 29 
5:30pm †  Alvin “Butch” Lamppert 
Sunday, June 30 
 8:00 am Members of the Parish  
10:00 am † Andrew Schneider 

 

MASS INTENTION REQUESTS:  Is 
there someone in your life that has passed 

on & you would like a mass intended for 
them?  We at Holy Family are blessed with 

several friars that would be able to hold them 
in their intentions during Mass. Please con-
tact Toni Cummings at 812-934-3013 ext.4 
or  tdcummings96@gmail.com for intention 
requests.  Mass intentions are $10/Mass. 

 

June 15th Sunday Collection  
Envelope Collection……..........$6,321.27 
Loose.......................................$1,017.00 
Total……………...….……….…$7,338.27 
Budget…………….…………....$7,455.84 
UNDER Budget……..…..….….-$117.57 

 

********************************************************************************************************  
 

Special Parish JUNE Collection: 
 

CARING COMMITTEE 

?   
WE CAN HELP.  LOCATIONS & DATES AVAILABLE 

Holy Family  
Cafeteria &/or 

Gym  
Call Cheryl 

Borgman  
@ 812-934-3013 Opt.2  

St. Mary of the 
Rock Hall  
& Shelter  

Call Brad Lecher  
@ 812-212-2908 

Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 
The annual Peter’s Pence collection is traditionally taken up on the weekend nearest the feast of Saints 
Peter & Paul.  It is an opportunity for Catholics to pray in a special way for the successor of St. Peter &   
to acknowledge the mission of the Church to spread the Gospel.  Our financial gifts show our gratitude  
for the ministry of Pope Francis & supports his charitable works of mercy around the world.  The Peter’s 
Pence collection will be taken up in the Archdiocese of Indianapolis the weekend of June 29-30.                
Envelopes are on the tables at the entrances of Church.   



 

USHERS for JULY  5:30pm: Brad Nobbe, Doug Nobbe & Rick Obermeyer - 8:00am:  Bob Schrank, Louis Giesting & Wilbur Giesting  
10:00am:   Jacob Starost, Bill Starost & Tim Ryker 

ANYONE  interested in Mass ministries (greeters,  ushers, Eucharistic 

Ministers, lectors, servers), please contact Toni Cummings at 812-932-3046 
or tdcummings96@gmail.com & we will schedule training time.  

June 22nd & 23rd 
Servers: 
5:30pm George Jelinek & Easton Enzinger  
8:00am Kiersten Kreuzman & Luke Raver 
10:00am Adelynn Kruthaupt & Gus Robben 

Lector:     
 5:30pm Toni Cummings 
8:00am  Patricia Doll 
10:00am  Paul Gates 
Eucharistic Ministers:                                 
  5:30pm Maureen Grote, Elaine Hawkes,    
  Tom Meyer, Doug Nobbe & Jay Pfeiffer 
  8:00am  Cathy Kaiser, Deanna Raver,  
  Jon Spreckelson & Henry Spreckelson 
10:00am  Kay Pulskamp, Allen Raab,  
   Brandy Starost, Jacob Starost  
   & Ryan Tekulve 
Music:                                  
 5:30pm Leon Enneking, Tim Volz,  
 Carol Roell & Kim Brockman 
 8:00am Jayne Enneking 
10:00am Bryce & Shannon Mullins 

June 29th & 30th 
Servers: 
5:30pm Annabelle Eckstein & Lorelei Enzinger  
8:00am Leo Spreckelson & Henry Giesting 
10:00am Grant Wanstrath & Nolan Wanstrath 

Lector:     
 5:30pm Mary Gehring 
8:00am  Angie Kelly 
10:00am  Marty Werner 
Eucharistic Ministers:                                 
  5:30pm Connie Chaffee, Lisa Oldham,  
   Karen Patterson & Will Patterson 
  8:00am  Kris Baumer, Angie Harmeyer,    
   Eddie Obermeyer, Theresa Boyce  
   & Jeff Paul 
10:00am  Beth Geis, Anna Deputy,  
   Dave Rieman, Teri Rieman & Carol Dobson 
Music:                                  
 5:30pm Matt Trossman 
 8:00am Matt Trossman 
10:00am Leon Enneking, Tim Volz,  
 Carol Roell & Kim Brockman 

July 6th & 7th 
Servers: 
5:30pm Taytum Froehling & Greyson Farmer  
8:00am Blaise Mullens & Jason Kaiser 
10:00am Gus Robben, Maddie Dole  
               & Grace Flaspohler 
Lector:     
 5:30pm Kristina Schneider 
8:00am  Shannon Munchel 
10:00am  Jan Westerfeld 
Eucharistic Ministers:                                 
  5:30pm Michael Irvin, Diane Raver, Dan  
  Eckstein, Carla Enzinger & Maureen Grote 
  8:00am  Landon Oldham, Deann Kaiser,     
  Eric Heppner, Dennis Moeller  
  & Christy Honnert 
10:00am  Tina Duncan, Julia Heidlage,  
  Jenny Ilderton & Melissa Jacobs 
Music:                                  
 5:30pm Matt Trossman 
 8:00am Matt Trossman 
10:00am Leon Enneking, Tim Volz,  
 Carol Roell & Kim Brockman 

COME AND SPEND MORE TIME IN 
THE PRESENCE of the 

LORD, our SAVIOR   

Monday – Friday  
9am-9pm  

in the St. Anne’s 
Chapel.

 

If you would like to sub when needed, 
PLEASE join our GroupMe Chat.  You will 

then receive text  messages for times when 
a sub is needed.  If interested to be added 
to the Chat, please contact Dustin Walke at 
317-691-5209 or walkedustin@gmail.com.   

DID YOU KNOW… Life begins at conception. The largest recent survey of over 

5,000 biologists from 1,000 worldwide institutions  revealed that a full 96% agreed 

with the statement “Human life begins at conception”. And they were not a collection 

of Pro-Life, religious, or conservative scientists. In fact, these biologists self-described as 89% “liberal”, 

85% “pro-choice”, and 63% “non-religious.” Even Planned Parenthood said in its own publication that 

“abortion kills life after it has begun.” Source:  Steven A. Christie, M.D., J.D. Batesville has a           

pregnancy hotline whose mission is to help mothers in difficult situations. If you need help or know a 

mother needing help, call 812-934-5116, go to www.batesvillecph.org, or search for                           

Batesville Pregnancy Hotline on Facebook & also reachable at FB Messenger. 

Artificial Birth Control is a moral wrong.  

Come learn the Christian Way.  A Natural 
Family Planning class is held the             

1st Sunday of the month, from 9a.m. 
to 12 Noon in Batesville. This class is 

taught in one session.  The                    

Sympto-Thermal method is  98% effective, 
natural, & safe.  There is a  $40 fee for 

books &  materials. For reservations             

call/text Aly (812)212-4951                   
or Michael (812)212-2719. 

 This National Eucharistic Pilgrimage Will Make a 
Stop at All Saints on it’s way to 10th Annual               

National Congress Indianapolis! From July 8th to 11th, 
the procession from Hartford, Connecticut en route to Indianapolis, 

will spend time in our parish, and so much is planned. We will participate in the National 
procession as the Eucharist makes its way from St. John Campus to the St. Paul Campus, 
and finally to St. Martin Campus. On the evenings of the 8th, 9th and 10th,  Father Roger 

Landry, a National Eucharistic Preacher, and one of the pilgrims, will be giving us                            
presentations on the Eucharist. For more info go to allsaintscatholic.net 

 

 The National Eucharistic Congress (NEC) is in need of several hundred volunteers to provide 
setup support on Sun., July 14 from 2-5pm at the Indiana Convention Center, Hall J. This 
will be an opportunity for volunteers to stuff bags which will be given to 

attendees at registration. Volunteers under the age of 18 are welcome but 
they must be accompanied by a parent or Safe Environment certified with 

a non-parental chaperone. This could be a good opportunity to earn          
service hours during the summer break.  A sign-up form has been created 

which can be found by scanning the QR code.  

http://www.batesvillecph.org


 

REMINDER: There will be  Adult Formation class on 
Wed., June 26th with mote details to come.  
The group will start meeting in the Fr. Rudolph 
Room during the summer! If you are interested in 
joining, come on Wednesday evenings, contact  

Beth Geis at holyfamilybeth@gmail.com  
or Br. John Barker at jbarker@friars.us  

Remember to SAVE those Aluminum Cans!  
Aluminum Cans ONLY  Please.  Please deposit 

them in the Wire Bins located on the South side of 
the Church Parking lot.  Thank you!  PLEASE PLACE 

CANS IN A BAG BEFORE DEPOSITING!  

 

TRIFORCE MISSION TRIP MEETING:                                        
 
 

The next Mission Trip Meeting is Sun., June 23rd @ 2pm  
at Barry Lecher’s house. If you need an address,  
please contact Beth Geis & she will get it to you.   

 

Please keep our teens from Holy Family in your prayers as they 
prepare to go on the Mission Trip July 8th-12th  

to Grosse Pointe, Michigan:  
Parker Oldham, Landon Oldham,  

Jon Spreckelson, Henry Spreckelson,  
Abe Trossman, Charlotte Trossman,  
Will Patterson & parent, Lisa Oldham. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Beth Geis!         
E-mail: holyfamilybeth@gmail.com / Call: 812-934-3013 (ext. 3)  

BAPTISM: If you are 
preparing to have your 
child baptized or need 
to receive a Baptismal 

Certificate, please 
contact Beth Geis.  If 

this is your first child, you will 
need to schedule a Baptism Class 
with Beth Geis. If this is not your 
first child & have attended a class 

already, we will need proof.  Phone #: 
(812)-934-3013 ext 3 or E-

mail:holyfamilybeth@gmail.com 

THEOLOGY ON TAP! (Presented By: IndyCatholic):  Theology on Tap 
is a summer speaker series that gathers young adults 
ages 18-39. Invite your coworkers, bring your room-

mate, and meet new people! The night includes a full 
bar, food trucks, and a time for socializing in addi-

tion to the talk. This event is FREE and open to the 

public. 2024 THEME: “Priest, Prophet, 
King” Dates: June 26th, July 10th, August 7th &/or                     

August 21st from 6 – 9:30 PM @ the McGowan Hall, 1305 N. 
Delaware, Indy. Please look at this website for more  information: 

 https://indycatholic.org/theologyontap 

 

The Bible Project: A collection of  
content from the Bible Project, which 
aims to help people see the Bible as a 
unified story that leads to Jesus. The 

Bible Project is a nonprofit group        
dedicated to spreading the Word of God. Through dynamic & 
engaging videos, they aim to present the story of the Bible as a 

unified whole leading to & culminating in Jesus Christ.  
Example: What does the Bible really teach about heaven,                
and what is heaven’s relationship to earth? In this video,                  
we explore the surprising biblival viewpoint that heaven                     
and earth were meant to overlap, and how Jesus is on a                   

mission to bring them together once and for all.  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: We are in 
need of some teachers & subs for the school year 2024-
2025.  If you are interested in joining the team, please 

contact Beth Geis for more information.  
 

Religious Education Registration is NOW available! 
You should have received an email with the registration link or use 

this QR code. If you are new to the program, please use the                
QR code to fill out the registration form.  

Please remember: Even if your children have 
attended in the past, you MUST fill out a form 
this year. It is $40 for 1 child, $80 for 2 & $100           

for 3 or more. If you pay before August 19th, you 
will get $10 off.  If you have any questions, feel 

free to reach out to Beth Geis!  

WILD WILD WEST VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL!  
 Registration is NOW available on our  

Facebook page and Website, scan the QR code or follow 
this link - https://forms.gle/BzdXcKgaEmwBMNrU7 

HOLY FAMILY VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES CONTACTS:   CATECHIST: Beth Geis: at 812-932-3045/holyfamilybeth@gmail.com - 

TURTLE SOUP: Dorothy Ziegler @ 812-212-0414 - MASS MINISTRIES: Toni Cummings @ 812-932-3046/tdcummings96@gmail.com - 

 RUMMAGE SALE, or  FESTIVAL or CHURCH LINEN SERVICES: :  Cheryl Borgman @ 812-934-3015/holyfamilycheryl@gmail.com—

CARING  COMMITTEE:  Carol Dobson @ 812-212-3582 -BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE: Marcia Bischoff @ 812-871-4872                                                                                                  

mailto:holyfamilybeth@gmail.com
mailto:mqpyouthgroupbeth@gmail.com
mailto:holyfamilybeth@gmail.com
https://indycatholic.org/theologyontap

